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,December 18, 1940

40~ ,ND 35-CENT MINIITUM RATES RECONMENDED FOR JEVELRY
INDUSTRY WORKERS

A report bv the Jewelry Manufacturing Industry Committee unanimously
recomending minimum woge rates of 40 and 35 cents an hour was received today
by Colonel Prhilip B. Fleming, Administrator of the Wage and Hour Division,

U. S. Deportment of Labore These minima will increase the hourly wage rates of
en estimnted 8,000 workers in the industry.

The 40-cent minimum rate will apply for all workers engaged in the fol-
lowing classifications within the industry:

(1) manufacturing, proccssing or assembling of watch cases made

of any materialg

(2) manufacturing, cutting, polishing, encrusting, or cngraving
of »nrecious, semi-precious, synthetic or imitation stones;

(3) menufacturing, processing or assembling of precious jewelry.
Precious jewelry as used herein means jewelry made of platinum
cr gold of 10 karat finsness or better, or jewelry containing
precious stones such =2s diemonds, pearls, sircons, emeralds,
rubies, gernets, ste,

The 35-cent minimum rete will zpply for 2ll worksrs employed in the
production of all other matcriels coversd by the definition of the jewelry
manufacturing industry. |

Colonel Floming will schedule = public hearing on the recommendations
at which interested porties may appear in support of, or in opposition to,

'the proposals. The jewelry menufuacturing industry is concentrated largely in




-

New England end the New York mctropcliton srea. Ths total number of workers
in the industry is normnlly about &5,000, emplcyed in over 1,000 plants,
according to figures coupiled by the Research and Statistics Branch of the
Wage and Hour Division.

The Jewelry Manufacturing Industry Committee is the twenty-first report-

ing a recommendatiocn under Section 8 of the Fair Lsbor Standards Act which

cuthorized the Administretor to act on the recommendations of industry com-
mittees by advancing whole industries toward the 40-cent minimum goal of the
1aw where this ean be done without substzntially curtziling employment.

The Chairman of the Jewclry Manufacturing Industry Committee was
Clyde O, Fisher of Middletown, Connecticut. Other members were: For the
Public: George Hurlsy, Providence, Rhode Island; LnRues Brown, Boston, Mass,;
William J. Meck, New York, New York; anc Frank Kingdon, West Orange, New
Jersey; TFor the Employses: Lecn Williams, Brcnx, New York; Samuel E.
Beardsley, New York, New York; A. J. Gaul, Chicago, Illinois; Anthony J.
Sabella, New York, New York; and Sam Sancdberg, Providence, Rhode Island;
For the Employers: Charles John Simeon, Providence, Rhede ISland; Sturgis
C. Rice, Plainville, Massachusetts; Rawson L. Wood, New York, New York;

Lugust Kappel, New York, New York; ond Leo F. Krussmen, New York, New York,
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